VINTON, LA
May 16 ,2023
The Mayor and Council of the Town of Vinton, Louisiana, met in regular meeting

place of, City Hail 1200 Horridge St. Vinton, Louisiana at 6:00 p.m. on the 16th day of May,
with the following members present:

Marcus E. Renfrow, Mayor

Diane Conner, Mayor Pro Tem
Stephanie Hardy, Council Member
William “BB” Loyd, Council Member

Lindsey Stanley, Council Member
Michael Wright Council Member

Also Present: Cade Cole, Attorney
The following Reports were submitted:
Total Payroll for April 2023 $ 128,705.55

Total Bills for April 2023 $ 139,727.11

Marcus E. Renfrow, Mayor called the meeting to order also led in prayer. Then
followed the Pledge of Allegiance.

Mayor Renfrow invited the Lady Lions Softball team to be recognized at the Town’s Council
Meeting. Mayor and Council Members presented them with a proclamation and Declared
May 16, 2023, Lady Lions Softball Day. Lady Lion softball team has made history this year.
They won the 1st playoff game in school history but didn't stop there. They won 3 playoff
games this year making it to the 2023 LHSAA State Tournament.

Vinton High School FFA members asked to come and speak on Ag issues.



Mayor Renfrow also invited Vinton Elementary Robotics Team’s A&B to be
recognized at the Town’s Council Meeting for the many accomplishments. Team A
finished the year and ranked 7t place in the state. Team B placed 6 in the state of
Louisiana for the 22/23 season. The Mayor and Council Members presented the Team'’s
with a plaque and declared May 16t Team Code-A-Cola Zero and Code-A-Cola Classic
Day.

It was moved by Council Member Loyd that the minutes of prior meetings, copies of
which were emailed and given to each council member prior to the meeting, be approved as
written. The motion was seconded by Council Member Conner and carried.

Bills for the month of April 2023 were approved and payment authorized upon a
motion by Council Member Loyd, seconded by Council Member Stanley and carried.

Brandi Patin, City Clerk, gave the monthly Administration Department report.

Mayor Renfrow updated the council and public that on June 10t at 10am Mayors
Armed Forces will be here at Vinton City Hall.

Tony La Racca with ACE Hardware asked for a setback ordinance no action needed
to be taken at this time. Mr. La Racca will proceed with a survey and be in touch with the
city as he proceeds with opening.

Coy Vincent was also present and presented the council with the 2021-2021 audit
and findings.



Chief of Police Scott Spell gave the monthly police report.
Terry Vice, Director of Public Works gave the monthly report.
Chief Chris Vice with the Fire Department gave the monthly report.

There being no further business, Council Member Loyd made a motion to adjourn
the meeting. The motion was seconded by Council Member Conner and carried.
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